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SCHOOLS FORUM

18th March 2014
Universal Infant Free School Meals
	Lead Officer
	Richard Morgan and Louise Bizley

	Contact details
	Richard_morgan@bathnes.gov.uk

	Forum asked to decide / steer / be informed
	To be informed of the new funding arrangements and to consider the possibility of pooling the funding 

	Time Needed
	20 mins


Introduction
The DFE have issued guidance as to the support and resources that will be available to schools to implement the new Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) policy. A copy of the guidance is attached as an appendix. The guidance explains that new (one off) resources are being made available to small schools to help support the introduction of the policy. However it is believed that the resources will not necessarily be allocated to the schools that will need to invest in new equipment or facilities. Consideration of pooling the funding being allocated to schools would be sensible in order to ensure that the resources are utilised to best introduce the policy effectively.
Recommendation
The forum is asked to agree that the resources allocated to small schools to support the policy should be pooled  
Report
The attached guidance provides clarity as to how the resources for the funding of the new UIFSM policy will be delivered to schools. The funding will provide £2.30 for every infant pupil not currently eligible to FSM. The DFE will pay an estimate to schools in June based on January school Census data and provide a reconciliation after the January 2015 census has been completed.
The DFE are also providing each small school (under 150 pupils) with a one off allocation to support the implementation. The allocation is a sliding scale where B&NES schools (20) will receive between £3,000 and £9,400. For B&NES schools the total allocations are anticipated at £110,000
From work currently being carried out it is anticipated that some schools who will receive an allocation are unlikely to need to spend any resource on the implementation of the policy as B&NES catering service will implement the changes required, whereas other (larger) schools will require significant investment whilst not receiving any additional resources under the measures being introduced.

It would seem sensible to pool the resources within the catering service so that the implementation can be planned and carried out with some equity and fairness in terms of resource allocation.
If the resources were pooled then the overall funding could be provided to larger schools in need of funding to support the implementation. 

It is unclear, from the guidance whether the LA or Schools Forum can universally agree to a pooled arrangement. At the time of writing this report the DFE have yet to respond to an enquiry about the issue. 

If the response results in a position where individual schools are required to decide for themselves, then it is unlikely that a pool will be possible as it is unlikely that all schools will agree to be part of the pooled arrangement. Catering will then need to consider on a school by school basis what equipment and facilities it would expect the school to pay for from its own allocation.
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